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Focus on Accreditation: 

Participatory Governance 

and Standard IV 

The Pierce College Council (PCC) and 
The College Planning Committee (CPC): 

What is the difference? 

By: VP Alma Johnson-Hawkins 
The history of the California Community College system 

includes AB 1725, an approved piece of legislation which 
directed the California Community College Board of 

Governors to develop regulations which ñensure faculty, 
staff, and students (have) the opportunity to express their 
opinions at the campus level, and to ensure that these 

options are given very reasonable consideration, and the 
right to participate effectively in district and college 

governance, and the right of academic senates to assume 
primary responsibility for making recommendations in the 
areas of curriculum and academic standardsò1 (70900.5). 

 
In my short tenure at Pierce College it is quite evident to me 

that participatory governance is vital to the life of the 
institution.  In its decision-making processes, collaboration 
and inclusion of all constituent groups are the foundation of 

the collegeôs shared governance practices. 
continued on page 2 

 
 
 

ontingency reserve totals approximately $23.5 million. Due 
to the uncertainty of the fiscal climate, the Board voted to 

increase the contingency reserve for FY 2013 to 7.5% 
adding another $11.7 million.  Once that decision was 
made, the source of these additional funds had to be 

determined. As explained above, annually 5% is set aside 
from the district allocation from the State. If the other 

2.5% were to be taken from the same annual State 
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  vs. College Planning Committee 
continued from page 2 

 

making and planning. Participatory governance committees communicate ideas, concerns, 
and recommendations through dialogue and discussion between policy groups and back 

to PCC. All participatory governance committees report directly to PCC.  It is the 
responsibility of the Pierce College Council to forward planning and decision-making 

recommendations to the college president for consideration.  To ensure integrated 
planning, in its role as the overarching governance body, Pierce College Council instituted 

the College Planning Committee (CPC). The CPC is responsible for the development and 

implementation of the collegeôs overall planning efforts. The CPC develops the collegeôs 
strategic plan, updates and publishes all timelines for college planning, reviews all college 

plans for alignment with the collegeôs strategic plan, and provides regular reports to PCC 

http://www.faculty.piercecollege.edu/pcc





